CITY OF

BLOOMINGTON
MINNESOTA

November 17, 2017

Verizon Wireless

ATTN: Courtney Bednarz
10801 Bush Lake Road
Bloomington, MN 55438

RE:  Case # PL201700223 — Small cell wireless antennas on two existing light poles
8101 28th Avenue South

Ms. Bednarz:

As set forth in City Code Section 21.501.03(c), I have administratively approved a minor
revision to the Final Site and Building Plans to install small cell wireless antennas on two
existing light poles located at 8101 28™ Avenue South subject to the following conditions:

1.  Ongoing The site and antennae improvements are limited to those as shown on the
approved plans in Case File #P1.201700223.

2. Ongoing The antennae and any associated equipment visible from the ground shall be
painted to match the light pole on which they are mounted.

3. Ongoing All construction related loading, unloading, drop-off, pick-up, staging and
parking must occur on-site and off public streets.

4. Ongoing The antennas shall comply with all Federal Communications Commission

requirements regarding radio frequency emissions.

Should you have any questions regarding this action, please contact Nick Johnson, Planner, at
(952) 563-8925 or nmjohnson@BloomingtonMN.gov.

Sincerely,
/ g
Mnhraze &

Glen Markegard, AICP
Planning Manager
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